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I am pleased to report that the NOC enjoyed a productive year. We emerged from 

the Covid pandemic relatively unscathed and our membership showed significant 

growth. 

Finally (after two postponements) we enjoyed a very successful symposium in 

Port Angeles, WA. 

Our virtual lecture series continued with presentations from Matthew Pace, PhD; 

Lynnaun Johnson, PhD; Rick Burian; Brandon Corder; Jyotsna Sharma, PhD and 

Hong Liu, PhD. 

Volumes 19.2, 19.3, 20.1 and 20.2 of the NOC Journal were published. 

Allison Autry and Dylan Sedmak were selected to receive awards through our Fred 

Case Research Grant Program.  

For the second consecutive year, the NOC was recognized for ongoing support of 

orchid conservation. We received a cash award in the amount of $5,000 from 

Amazon through its GREF Giving Program.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

R.E. Sprague 


